
MINUTES OF BABYLON SCHOOL BOARD WORK/STUDY MEETING 
 

DATE OF MEETING:   April 25, 2022 
PLACE: Babylon Junior-Senior High School, 50 Railroad Avenue, Babylon, NY  
                       

Members Present  
Mrs. Carol Ann Dell’Erba, President 
Mrs. Linda Jurs, Vice President 
Mr. Dominick Montalto 
Mrs. Donna Noesi 
Mrs. Theresa Patiri 
Mr. David Sonkin 
 
District Superintendent 
Mrs. Linda J. Rozzi 
 
Central Office Administration  
Mr. Travis Davey, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction 
Ms. Deirdre Lunetta, Assistant Superintendent for Business 
 
District Clerk 
Carol Feudi 
 

  
CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
 
 
 
SUFFOLK 
TRANSPORTATION 
SERVICES 
PRESENTATION: 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mrs. Dell’Erba, President. A motion to enter 
executive session for the purpose of discussing the employment history of particular individuals 
was made by D. Noesi; seconded by L. Jurs and approved. (6-0)  Public session resumed at 7:30 
p.m. at which time Mrs. Dell’Erba, President, led the assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
 
Mrs. Rozzi welcomed John Corrado, President and CEO of Suffolk Transportation Services and his 
team, reporting that Suffolk Transportation will become Babylon School District’s student 
transportation providers beginning with the 2022/2023 school year. The team gave an overview of 
Suffolk Transportation services, procedures, employees and facilities using a PowerPoint 
presentation.  Mrs. Rozzi welcomed them and stated the district was happy to be working with 
them beginning next year. She also acknowledged John Bosch and his company for their many 
years of dedicated transportation services to the school district and wished them all best wishes on 
their retirement. 
 
Questions/comments from Board members were addressed.  

  
QUESTIONS 
COMMENTS FROM 
VISITORS 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
FUTURE  
BOARD MEETINGS 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

As there were no questions/comments from visitors, the Board moved on to the next agenda item.  
 
 
 
As there were no other business items to discuss, the Board moved on to the next agenda item. 
 
Mrs. Dell’Erba announced that the Board of Education will hold a special meeting on Tuesday, April 
26 2022, at 4:00 p.m, to vote on the BOCES budget and board trustee election; and will hold its next 
business meeting and budget hearing on Monday, May 9, 2022 , at 7:30 p.m.  
 
At 8:19 p.m., there being no other items for discussion, the meeting was adjourned on motion by  
L. Jurs, seconded by T. Patiri and approved (6-0). 
 

  
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED, 

 

CAROL FEUDI 
DISTRICT CLERK 
  


